
TERM  DATES


Term 3

Mon 25 Jul - Fri 30 Sep


Term 4

Mon 17 Oct-Thu 15 Dec


Term 1 2023

Tues 31 Jan - Thu 6 Apr


St John Bosco School
21 Clinton Street, New Plymouth. Phone (06) 758-3165


e-mail: office@sjb.school.nz, www.sjb.school.nz 

Principal: Mr Dee Luckin

Term 3 Week 9								 Friday 23 September 2022

EVENTS

School Mass

Sun 25 Sept, 10.30am


School Photos

Sun 25 Sept, last day to 
order for free delivery


Queen Elizabeth II 
Memorial Day, school 
closed

Mon 26 Sept


Taranaki Cross 
Country

Wed 28 Sept


School Disco

Thur 29 Sept


Kelly Club Starts

Mon 3 Oct

From the Principals Desk...
Kia ora koutou. It’s not long till 
the term break now.  We have 
our first sitting of our new 
Board meeting next week on 
Tuesday.  These meetings are 
held in the staffroom and begin 
at 6:00pm. I’m really looking 
fo rward to work ing w i th 
existing and new members to 
our Board. 


On Sunday we will be holding 
our school mass at Our Lady 
Help of Christians Church.   
This begins at 10:30a.m and 
I’d like to extend a warm 
invitation to all families to join 
us. We are collecting for the 
Food bank so we would love 
any donations on Sunday and 
also will gladly collect them 
next week at school as well. 


Just following on from last 
week's covid announcements.  
You will be aware that the 
Government has removed the 
C O V I D - 1 9 P r o t e c t i o n 
Framework and we have now  
moved to a new long-term 
a p p r o a c h t o m a n a g i n g 
COVID-19.  Also noted was, 
masks are no longer strongly 
recommended in schoo l 
settings reflecting advice from 
public health.  There is no 
requirement to inform school 
but if you do it is really 
appreciated as we can then 
monitor how our community is 
tracking.


Household contacts, including 
those who have not had 
COVID-19 in the past 90 days, 
no longer need to isolate for 
seven days . Househo ld 
contacts are recommended to 
test daily for five days from 
when the case in the i r 
household tests positive and 
wear a mask when they are 
out. If they do test positive, 
they will be considered a case 
and be required to complete 
seven days of isolation.

Household contacts who have 
COVID-19 symptoms should 
stay home regardless of the 
result of their rapid antigen 
test (RAT).  People with 
COVID-19 must continue to 
self-isolate for seven days.


Next week we will begin 
releasing progress reports for 

children through HERO.  Keep 
an eye out for these.  If you 
are not receiving notifications 
through HERO try signing out 
and in again to refresh the 
app.


I hope you all enjoy the extra 
long weekend due to Queen 
Elizabeth’s Memorial day. 


N e w P l y m o u t h C r o s s 
Country: Wednesday turned 
out to be a great day for the 
NPPA Schools Cross Country 
team.  We were super proud of 
a l l t h e c h i l d r e n w h o 
represented us on the day and 
we came away with some 
outstanding results some of 
which are listed below.


9 Year o ld Gi r ls : Nesta 
Dombroski 5th & Niamh Carr 
7th
9 Year old Boys: Samuel 
Smiley 2nd & Ben Haenga 9th
10 Year old Girls:  Anyah 
Pelletier Morales 7th,  Isabella 

Buchboeck 8th & Arabella 
Thomson 15th

10 Year old Boys:  Rex Byelich 
5th
11 Year old Girls: Kiera Siffleet 
11th, Billie Stenning 16th


S c h o o l D i s c o : O u r 
Community Group and an 
organising committee of Senior 
students will be holding a 
school Disco on Thursday 29th 
September.  Juniors Year 1-3 
will be held 5:30pm - 6:30pm.  
Seniors Year 4-6 will be held 
from 6:45pm - 7:45pm.  The 
theme is Neon. Glow sticks, 
lollies will be available to buy 
on the night ranging from $1 - 
$2. The children have also 
organised pre-sale of pizza for 
$2 that can be collected on 
arrival at the disco.  A form has 
been sent home today with the 
children and one will be posted 
on HERO. The disco will be 
held in our senior school 
breakout space.

mailto:office@sjb.school.nz?subject=
http://www.sjb.school.nz


Term 3 Week 9									 Page 2

Our School Core Values

Love		 Resilience		 Co-operation			 Service

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AT SJB 
THE POPE’S PRAYER INTENTION SEPTEMBER 2022:  Abolition of the Death Penalty


 We pray that the death penalty, which attacks the dignity of the human person, may be legally abolished in 
every country 

Class Mass
Attending Mass is important for supporting the RE 
program in classrooms.   We invite and encourage 
you to attend these Masses where possible.

Week 10
Wednesday 
28th Sept

Kawakawa, 
Koromiko, Puriri

A Family For All

Sending your child to a Catholic School is an important decision and one that reflects the values and principles 
you want them to further develop to assist them on their journey. As a parent / caregiver, you too need support, 
encouragement and to be with people who seek to live principles in a similar way. Passionist Family Groups can 
assist you and your family. It operates like a family where everyone is welcome; families, non catholic, singles, 
separated, divorced - no judgement. We gather in a very non threatening way to support one another. A group of 
families becoming a ‘family’. Our motto is ‘A Family For All’ contact Alan Manton for further information 
067539492. Enrolment forms available from the Parish Office.

First Holy Communion

Congratulations to the following students who have all received the 
Blessed Sacrament of Holy Communion this month. 

Luke Brien, Asha Broadmore, Harper Broadmore, Sofia Buchboeck, 
Niamh Carr, Jose Das, Benjamin Gunn, Reagan Hall, Toby Hobin, Joshua 
Isaac, Christopher Lacanaria, Chloe Maclean, Ella Maclean, Samuel 
McVey, Heidi Pepper, William Pepper, Ruby Richardson, Cooper Simpson, 
Soana Sisifa, Cooper Topping, Mack Wood, Rocco Wood, Mack 
Youngman



Mission Statement

To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always considered, 

independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce their best efforts.
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Kia Ora Whanau,

Have you heard about our Calendar Art?

In celebration of our Art Inquiry Learning during Term 3, we would like to offer you the 
unique opportunity to purchase your child’s artistic masterpiece in the form of a 2023 
calendar. 

You also have the opportunity to purchase affordable Cards, Diaries, Mouse Mats and 
Sketch Pads. If you would prefer to upload your own personal individual or family photo - 
this is also an option.
These make unique Christmas gifts for family and friends and are perfect for posting 
overseas.
Samples of these products can be viewed in the school office.
Each product is made from your own child’s artwork. 
Your child’s teacher will share their artwork with you via Seesaw in the next coming weeks.
 

Prices are as follows:
Calendar -  $12 
Greeting Cards - $12 
Sketch Pad - $14 
Diary - $16
Mouse mat - $15 

Follow these instructions to place your order online:
1/. Go to www.kidsartworks.com
2/. Use the Entrance Code: KZ1589
3/. Enter your child's room & name when prompted.
(Please note you can order for family members in different 
classes by selecting ‘Change Student’.)
 

The ordering is open until Friday 21st October 2022 (Week 1 Term 4)
Payment can be made over the website via credit card or account2account.
The small proceeds we make as a school from our ‘Calendar Art’ will be used to bless
The Sisters of Our Lady of the Missions, the wonderful founding order of our school.
 

If you have any questions please contact the 
school office.
Ph (06) 758 3165 or email 
 office@sjb.school.nz 
 

Thank you for your support.
Ngā mihi nui
SJB Staff 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.kidsartworks.com_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=0jPs4fDHc2sJA3ic9ClAtWubjYi0-1NfHVHAVpT3wb4&m=kOhAidsCsPn3Bxo2rLyDtEC8gQxGsZjPrQeKh5A5JDEzwys5oUqjiL0nUPBdKK76&s=gePKAZ1JOfyCLpAyouvYSvlgKbVOFFpF1A-8Jdgzvg0&e=
https://rndm.org.nz/
https://www.google.com/search?q=st+john+bosco&oq=st+john+bosco&aqs=chrome..69i57j46i175i199i512l2j0i512l6j0i457i512.3149j0j15&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8#
mailto:office@sjb.school.nz
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To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always considered, 

independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce their best efforts.
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Please see the details about our Kelly Club Holiday 

programme.   
The weblink you will need to use to register is:


kellyclub.co.nz/sjb 


Scroll to the bottom of the page and you'll see a 
button to register for the holiday programme.


Chat to Dee if you need more details.

 
                
 
                                  We are excited to introduce our new Kelly Club SJB     
                                          Programme Coordinator, Ruby Turnbull-Young!  
 
                             Working with children has always been a passion for Ruby and after 
                             completing an Early Childhood Education Certificate she enjoyed working  
                             as a Staff Member and Supervisor at Bell Block Kelly Club 2018 -2019.     
                             Ruby is excited to be reconnecting with children again and returning to he  
                             Kelly Club Family! 
 
 
Ruby looks forward to working with SJB School, Kelly Club Staff and parents to help kids 
thrive and be themselves in a supportive, inclusive environment. 
 
“I’m passionate about learning from children as they develop and grow through their school 
years – and I look forward to creating a positive environment for the kids and their families 
and also for the staff.” 
 
Ruby’s interests include travel, fitness, exploring new things and being around her family 
and friends.  
 
With Ruby’s friendly, upbeat personality, compassionate leadership and ability to build a 
genuine rapport with all ages, we know that Ruby is going to be a great fit for our Kelly Club 
SJB programme – and her passion for kids and their health and safety will bring you the 
peace of mind you need when choosing the right place for your child. 

 

 

http://kellyclub.co.nz/sjb


131 Powderham Street 
06 757 5609 / admin@nks.co.nz / nicholsonslawyers.co.nz
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Lyndsay Mussen 
Investment Adviser

Dave Fuller 
Investment Adviser

lyndsay.mussen@forsythbarr.co.nz 
027 339 3894

dave.fuller@forsythbarr.co.nz 
021 813 751 NP

Y6
75

9-
01

 - 
M

ay
 2

02
2

forsythbarr.co.nz

For a no-obligation chat about how we can help you manage your 
wealth and invest with confidence, call us today. 

For a second opinion, call us first

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS


